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The Lions Club Holiday Party 
 
The Annual Lions Club Holiday party will take 
place on December 12th at 6:00p.m. in the 
dining room. Soda and pizza will be provided 
and BINGO will be played. There will be prizes 
provided for the BINGO winners. If you are 
interested in attending, please sign-up on the 
sign-up sheet located on the 2nd floor bulletin 
board near the kitchen by December 6th. 
Signing up in advance is important so it is 
known how much pizza is needed. We hope to 
see everyone there! It will be a good time for all! 
 

Vermont Backroads Tour 
Holiday Light Tour 

 
Kelly Socia will be bringing those who wish to 
attend on the Holiday Light Tour December 13th 
at 5:00p.m. Please sign-up on the sign-up sheet 
located on the 2nd floor bulletin board near the 
kitchen by December 8th. There is a $2.00 fee 
for anyone who wishes to go. The money is due 
to Amanda by 10:00a.m. on December 12th. It 
will be a 2 hour tour. The bus will not wait so it 
is important to be on time. 

 
Make Me Smile…. 

 

 
 
 
 

Mark Your Calendar! 
 
Check the Calendar in the Lobby 
for times and locations. 
 

Dec 1:   Coffee & Trivia4 
 Dec 1:   Wii Bowling 
 Dec 3:   Matinee Movie 

Dec 4:   Resident Assoc. Meeting 
Dec 5:   “Walk & Roll” 

Dec 5:   Coloring for Your Soul 
Dec 5:   Music by Gary 
Dec 6:   Coffee & Conversation 
Dec 6:   Lynn  Tucker 11:00a.m. 
Dec 7:   “Walk & Roll” 
Dec 7:   Game Night 
Dec 8:   Coffee & Trivia 
Dec 8:   Wii Bowling 
Dec 12:       “Walk & Roll” 
Dec 12:  Coloring for Your Soul 
Dec 12:  Music  by Gary 

    Dec 12:  Holiday Party 6:00p.m. 
 Dec 12:  Hannukkah Starts 
 Dec 13:  Coffee & Conversation 
 Dec 13:  $1.00 BINGO 

Dec 13:  Holiday Light Tour  
Dec 14:  “Walk & Roll” 
Dec 15:  Coffee & Trivia 
Dec 15:  Wii Bowling 
Dec 17:  Matinee Movie    
Dec 18:  Therapy Dogs 
Dec 19:  “Walk & Roll”   
Dec 19 :  Coloring for Your Soul   
Dec 19:  Music by Gary 
Dec 20:  Coffee & Conversation 
Dec 20:  Hannukkah Ends 
Dec 21:  “Walk & Roll” 
Dec 21:  Game Night 
Dec 22:  Coffee & Trivia 
Dec 22:  Wii Bowling 
Dec 24:  Christmas Eve 
Dec 25:  Christmas Day 
Dec 26:  “Walk & Roll”  
Dec 26:  Coloring for Your Soul 
Dec 26:  Music by Gary  
Dec 27:  Coffee & Conversation 
Dec 28:  “Walk & Roll” 
Dec 29:  Coffee & Trivia 
Dec 29:  Wii Bowling 
Dec 30:  Bring–A–Prize BINGO 
Dec 31:  New Year’s Eve 

 
 
 
 
5 Facts About Christmas Day 

 
In order for Santa to visit all the homes 
on Christmas Eve he would have to visit 

822 homes each second. 
 

The first evidence of a Christmas tree is 
from a pamphlet that dates back to 

1570. 
 The world's biggest snowman 
was 113 feet tall and was built in 
Maine. 
 

In 1950 the world's largest Christmas 
tree was placed in a Washington Mall. It 
was 221 feet high. 

 
Jingle Bells was originally written by James 
Pierpont in 1857, for Thanksgiving not 
Christmas. It was originally called One Horse 
Open Sleigh. 
 

E.P. Management Contact Info 
 

Happy Holidays! 



 
Coordinators Corner 

 
As the holiday season is approaching, E.P. 
Management wants to recommend to any 
residents that shop online for home delivery to 
use UPS as much as possible. We have 
registered a complaint with Fed Ex about their 

drivers not delivering 
packages to the individual 
units in the building. We have 
had several Fed Ex packages 
be delivered and left in the 
main lobby areas. For obvious 
reasons, this is not supposed 
to happen! E.P. Management 

does not want anyone’s packages to come up 
missing because the delivery was not made 
correctly. The drivers that deliver from UPS 
always deliver directly to the individual 
apartments as expected. You are not required 
to use one service over the other, but please be 
aware that Fed Ex does not always follow the 
proper procedures. If you are unhappy with 
your deliveries with either agency, you too can 
register a complaint if you so choose. Please 
keep this in mind as you do your holiday 
shopping online this season. 

Lost and Found Keys 
 
There is now a lost and found basket for keys 
located near the office door. If you should find 
someone’s keys please do one of the following: 

Ø Leave the keys where they are. The 
person who has either lost or left their 
keys behind will most likely return to the 
last spot that they remember having 
their keys at. If they are hanging in a 
mailbox door, then leave them in the 
mailbox door.  

OR 
 

Ø Place the keys in 
the lost and found 
basket. This will be 
a “common area” 
that all residents 
should know to be 
looking should they 
ever misplace their keys. 

 
Do not put the keys in the mailbox slot in the 
office. The reason we do not want you to do 
this is because the resident may not be able 
to get their keys back until the next day if it 
is after hours. 
 

Winter Window Rules 
 
Now that heating season is upon us we want to 
remind you of the open window policy: if the 
temperature is below 50 degrees your windows 
must be closed. Please keep all of your 
windows closed during the heating season. 

Open windows can cause the 
building temperature to drop, 

potentially causing frozen and/or broken pipes. 
 
Effective immediately, if maintenance and/or 
management discover any open window(s), you 
will be asked to close the window(s). If no one 
is home, they will enter your apartment to close 
the window(s). Each time that it is necessary for 
maintenance or management to close the 
windows in your absence, you will be charged 
for a half-hour maintenance call. Because of the 
potential hazard that open windows can create, 
it will be considered an emergency to enter your 
apartment. Repeated offenses will be entered 
into your rental record and remain in your rental 
history. 
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation! 
 
 

E. P. Management 
Bardwell LLC 

 
(802) 775-1100 

 
Call number above first, then press 

extension listed below 
 

   Amanda King, press 6 
   Shelly Spooner, press 7 

        Lisa Bowen, press 2 
        Courtney Dupre, press 8 

   Jeff Barrett, press 3 
 
 
 


